Osceola Elementary School
School Advisory Council

November SAC Minutes
November 17,2020

Members in attendance: Sheila Lawshe, Amanda Baker, Lindsay Robertson, Tina Waldrop, Rebecca Keffer, 
Others present: Shelly Erb, Kayla Matykunas, Nicole Applequist, Katie Gordon, Amber Noseworthy, Cathy Newman, Jean Schulze, Jessica Wolfe, Lisa Fehrs, Nancy McManus, Stacy McDowell, Stephanie Evans, Josie Whetstone, Ashley Foley, Andrew Keffer
· Meeting called to order at 5:30 
· 1st motion- Tina Waldrop
· 2nd motion- Shelly Erb
· Review and Approval of October minutes
· 1st motion- Rebecca Keffer
· 2nd motion- Tina Waldrop 
· Funds Report- Nothing to report on funds. 
· Conscious Discipline – Lindsey Robertson
· Lindsey Robertson stated that Conscious Discipline is a social and emotional curriculum that was created by Dr. Bailey. She uses a brain state model that teaches self-regulation strategies begins with the adult and is passed to the child. OES uses Conscious Discipline school-wide. Teachers have calming areas and class jobs in their classrooms. Teachers are creating classroom environments that make the students feel as though they have a second family. Conscious Discipline also incorporates a change in language that is used with children. Mrs. Robertson stated she has heard and seen teachers using Conscious Discipline in the hallway, for example, Mrs. Sands was telling the students she noticed them doing something. Many teachers, staff and admin have completed trainings for Conscious Discipline, and they would like to continue learning more. The main goal for Conscious Discipline at OES is to help disconnected children and reduce the number of behavior referrals. 
· Review and discuss the School Compact form and brochure and the Parent Involvement Policy brochure – changes were made, and copies will be in the front office. Teachers may pick them up and give them to families when they have parent- teacher conferences.
· Title One update- no update
· District Update- no update
· Principal comments- Fifth grade team is completing common formative assessments with their students that are standards based. The team just finished their second round of these formative assessments. They are given in both language arts and math. The students as a whole are doing really well on them.
· Open Floor (Celebrations/Questions)
· Next meeting date: December 15th at 5:30
· Meeting called to close at 5:49 p.m.
· 1st motion- Stacy McDowell
· 2nd motion- Amber Noseworthy




